
 
 

   

  

 

 

 

   

 1O DOWNING STREET    
LONDON SW1A 2AA 

 
THE PRIME MINISTER 7 August 2025  

 

 

 

 

Dear Rushanara 

 

Thank you for all you have done to deliver this Government’s ambitious agenda. 

  

Your diligent work at the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government, including 

your efforts to put in measures to repeal the Vagrancy Act, will have a significant impact. 

  

You have also begun the process of delivering landmark reforms including tackling harassment 

and intimidation in public life and encouraging more people to engage and participate in our 

democracy. This will leave a lasting legacy. 

  

I know you will continue to support the Government from the backbenches and represent the 

best interests of your constituents in Bethnal Green and Stepney. 

  

All best wishes, 
   

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rushanara Ali MP 

 

 


